
 

 
 

 
4-H Outdoor Committee Meeting- Agenda 

September 14, 2020 
upstairs in the Extension Office @ 5:30 

 
Minutes from June:   
Superintendent Reports:    
⮚ Youth Council – Meeting this coming Sunday.  Looking for more youth to get involved. 
⮚ Beef –  
⮚ Dairy – 
⮚ Dog –   
⮚ Goat –  
⮚ Herdsmanship –  
⮚ Horse – 
⮚ Livestock Judging- All contests are now being held online.  Next meeting on the 20th. 
⮚ Poultry –  
⮚ Quality Assurance –  
⮚ Rabbit – Next meeting Tuesday 09/15 and the new co-sup will be Mariah Parker. 
⮚ Round Robin –  
⮚ Sale –  
⮚ Sheep – 
⮚ Swine – 
⮚ Extension Report – 
⮚ Other Reports: 
 
Old Business:  

● Fair  AAR- Dog went well but was very rough with 3 shows in 2 days.  Kids and dogs were tired, 
but overall kids did awesome.  The judge didn’t show up for obedience, but other judge worked 
that they got to show up.   
Goat appreciated showing outside and not having all the goats stay except the market goats.  
Horse- Everything went well except the COVID cop.  Ranch horse went well at Troy’s house.  Jen 
and Peggy are stepping down and Bekki Graham and Alison Nichols are stepping up.   
Poultry- Was a very busy fair and liked the kids and birds came and went and not having them all 
their all the time.  The BHB worked well. 
Rabbit- Would like to stay in the BHB.  Long days and didn’t get done until 9:30/10 Thursday 
night and would like the show not to be on Thursday night.   
Round Robin- Went well started on time ended on time.  Hicup with the tie and the sisters that 
won and the scoring point system.  Michelle is stepping down and Lacie Kech is stepping up.  Pigs 
were happy in the shade, but some animals got hot in the sun. 
Sheep- Need to have someone that can slaughter the sheep other than one processor.  Sheep prices 
were down this year.  Tally did awesome since Jeff was not able to at times. 
Swine- Overall was a huge success.  Few pen issues with sizing and people need to let James 
know ahead of changes.  People really enjoyed showing close by the building and outside. 
Beef-  Only issue was with people hauling in the day or the show weren’t were they needed to be 
when they lined up before shows.  Casey stepping down and Larry stepping up. 



 

 
 

Sale- Went well.  Lots of feed back with the sale being outside and being at 9:00 am and still 
finished by 2pm.  Glad we stayed live and didn’t go online.  People really like to have the sale live 
and could go back and watch and see who bought which animal and the price.  Needs more hot 
spots for WIFI.  Janet brought up that maybe we should be charging less than 5% to the kids and 
the new fair program as a few issues with speed.  Katie mentioned the pictures were not good 
quality and that kids were charged for 2 pictures but only received 1.  Chris would like to see 
carcass eval come back because its importing and for quality control.  Georgina added that the 
round robin judges were not current with standards for showing.  
 

 
New Business 

● Superintendent Vacancies- Casey Jones will be co-overall outdoor sup.  Horse nominations will be 
Bekki and Alison.  Rabbit would like to add Mariah Parker as co-sup.  Beef nominations will be 
Larry St. Clair. 

● Project Budgets- David will e-mail budgets out and e-mail Erin directly. 
● Other 

 
Announcements: 

● Outdoor Meeting October 12th  / 5:30 @ Extension Office 
● Council Meeting October 14th / 6:00 @BHB 
● Others  
 

 


